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Dear Colleague,
Keeping motorists moving — implementing The Plan for Drivers

| am writing to inform you about a series of announcements | have made today
as we continue to implement The Plan for Drivers, taking action to ensure
drivers are treated fairly and the voices of local people heard when traffic
management schemes are considered. This includes:

New guidance on Low Traffic Neighbourhoods — following the recent LTN
review, this sets out the requirements on local authorities to ensure Low Traffic
Neighbourhoods have the support of local people.

20mph speed limit guidance — strengthened guidance restricting 20mph limits
to where they are sensible and appropriate, not on all roads indiscriminately,
and with safety and local support at the heart of the decision.

Call for evidence on restricting a local authority’s ability to profit from enforcing
traffic restrictions — seeking evidence on the way local authorities carry out
enforcement and how any surpluses generated should be used.

Bus lane guidance — ensuring they only operate when it makes sense, for
example when traffic is heavy enough to delay buses.

Consultation on allowing motorcycles to use bus lanes by default— so journeys
are quicker for those who choose two wheels.

Lane rental schemes guidance —making it easier for councils to charge utility
companies who slow drivers when conducting street works, and allowing the
funds generated to be used to repair potholes.

£50 million investment to upgrade traffic signals — £30 million to replace
outdated equipment, and £20 million to reduce poor traffic light performance
through innovative technology that responds to live traffic conditions, for 80



local highway authorities across England to improve journey times and reduce
congestion caused by red lights.

Consultation on removing the right of uninsured drivers to claim compensation
for property damage — a matter of fairness for law-abiding road users and
something that we can now do having left the European Union.

Noise camera research — showing local authorities the success of this
technology to secure evidence to prosecute those who have illegally modified
their vehicle's exhaust.

The full contents of this package can be found online at
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/crackdown-on-anti-driver-road-
schemes-and-blanket-20mph-limits-to-put-local-consent-first

Qur Plan for Drivers has already delivered measures to crackdown on
disruptive streetworks, cutting traffic and anticipated to generate up to
£100million over the next ten years. It has also launched grants for schools to
accelerate the rollout of electric vehicles chargepoints, making it easier for
drivers to make the switch. | am sure your constituents, many of whom will
depend on their cars or motorcycles, will be delighted to see that we are on
their side.

Yours ever,
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The Rt Hon Mark Harper MP

SECRETARY OF STATE FOR TRANSPORT



